Papur 12 - Gwasanaeth tân ac Achub Canolbarth a Gorllewin Cymru Paper 12 - Mid and West Wales Fire and Rescue Service

National Assembly for Wales Cardiff Bay Cardiff

CF991NA

Email:

Seneddcommunities@Assembly.

Wales

Gofynnerom/ Please oskfor:

Rhif Est/Extn. No.

E-bost/E-moil:

Fy Nghyf/My Ref:

Eich Cyf/Your Ref:

Dyddiod/Dote:

3 January 2020

Chief Fire Officer

Chris Davies

CD/MT

Gwasanaeth Tin ac Achub Cannibarth a Gorllewin Cymru. Mad and West Wales Fire and Rescue Service

Prif Swyddog Tan Chief Fire Officer Chris Davies of MBA

Y Pencadlys, Heol Llwyn Plsgwydd, Caerfyrddin, Sir Gar, SA311SP post@tancgc.gov.uk

Headquarters, Lime Grove Avenue, Carmarthen, Cannarthenshire, SA311SP mail@mawwfire.gov.uk

Facs | Fac 01267 220562 PlOnJTet 0370 60 60 699

Dear Sir/ Madam

Please see below the Mid and West Wales Fire & Rescue Service's response to the Local Government and Elections (Wales) Bill:-

Background

Matters pertaining to FRA governance and funding have been discussed and debated between Welsh Government and strategic leaders from Welsh FRA's and FRS's over the past few years. These issues formed the basis for the WG's 2018 White Paper 'Reform of Fire and Rescue Authorities in Wales' and were either dismissed out of hand or attracted little support from responders. When considered against the backdrop of the previous White Paper it would appear that the provisions outlined in the draft Local Government and Elections (Wales) Bill lack both a reliable evidence base and public support.

Section 162

Section 162 proposes changes to the Fire and Rescue Services Act 2004 in order to remove the requirement for a public enquiry in certain circumstances. The 2018 White Paper made specific reference of the need to ensure that democratic accountability and transparency sit at the heart of public sector governance in Wales. The amendments proposed within the Local Government and Elections (Wales) Bill would negate the need for a public enquiry except where the Combination Order were to be revoked or changes to FRA boundaries. It is difficult to see how this will lead to clearer or more accountable leadership or more sustainable funding for FRA's as claimed within the accompanying Explanatory Memorandum. It appears that these statements are neither accurate nor evidence-based and thus do little to further the debate that the proposed changes will result in improvements to FRA governance or funding arrangements and thus benefit the communities they serve.

HOFFI TYNNIANNU IEIN Ngeseuon You ...-(U) Dlogalwch 1111D I OUR Safety LIKE FOLLOW IIIIAM Messages

Rydym yn ClOesawu gohebiaeth yn y Gymraeg a'r Saeeneg - byddwn yn ymeteb yn gyfartel i'r ddau ac yn eteb yn elch dewis laith heb oedi.

Rydym yn croesawu galwadau yn y Gymraeg a'r Saesneg.

We welcome correspondanca in Welsh and English • we will respond equally to both and will reply in your language of choice without delay.

We welcome calls in Welsh and English.

www.tancgc._gov.uk

Section 163

The proposal to move away from the current performance management arrangements under the 2009 Measure are broadly supported although there is little detail contained within the Bill. The current arrangements are unsuited to a FRA context, a view that was reinforced by responders to the 2018 White Paper. Thus, there is support for a new performance management system which is grounded in the National Framework for FRS's. The new performance management system should however reflect and acknowledge the differences in risk within communities and the regional approaches to holistic prevention strategies.

Summary

The 2018 White Paper also made reference to the high performing nature of the FRA's in Wales and it is clear that all Welsh FRA's have played their part in reducing costs over the past decade. Similarly, the FRA's have fully embraced public sector change which can be evidenced through the adoption of a statutory duty for flood and water rescue incidents, National Resilience, Fire Medical Response, Public Service Boards and a comprehensive prevention and education programme. From a budgetary perspective funding for FRA's accounts for c.1 % of public sector spending in Wales and thus there are limited opportunities to realise genuine efficiencies. There is significant scope however to impact negatively on a vital and trusted public service which has led the way on community safety and prevention initiatives.

Yours faithfully

Chris Davies QFSM MBA

Chief Fire Officer